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Upcoming 

Meetings: 

April 26th, 6:30 PM 

May 31st, 6:30 PM 

LACR Rec Center 

All residents are  welcome 

to attend 

From the President 

Hi Neighbors, 

I hope that all of those that participated in the Yard Sale, 

were successful in selling those "extra" items laying around 

the house.  

As I mentioned in last months newsletter, work will begin 

very soon on paving Castle Rock Drive from the West gate 

to the Rec. Center. Along with that project, we will be      

redoing the speed humps by re paving and making them 

more gradual to maneuver, but yet still slowing down faster 

traffic. Thanking you ahead of time for your cooperation 

while this project goes forward. 

 Also,,, Those of you that use the Rec. Center pool, are aware that the pool 

was closed for a few days, by the City due to unsafe conditions of the water. 

The problem exists due to the ducks swimming in the pool and causing an 

unsafe environment. I can not say it enough, those of you that are feeding 

the ducks are not helping this situation, which is luring them into that area. 

Please, please refrain from feeding. 

 The Lakes @ Castle Rock HOA 

 Mel Silverman, President 

Be sure to visit our webpage:   www.lakesatcastlerock.com  to view all 

the forms under    ‘Owners Association’.  All the CC&R’s, By-Laws, etc. 

are in PDF form for you to review.  (save a tree and read them online!) 

Please note there is a new PDF  called Pima & City Animal              

Regulations.   This document is a scan of the Pima County and City of 

Tucson Leash laws uploaded for your information. 

Note:  LACR animal info can be found on page 27 of the CC & Rs.  
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From the Social Director 

 “Thought For the Month “ 

Every day might not be good, 

But there is Something Good in Every Day! 

Social/Welcome Committee 

Shirley, Linda, Susie,  Diane and Kathy 

My article this month will be for new homeowners, residents renting homes and a refresher course for 

those who have rented the Recreation Center in the past. 

First, go to our website (Lakes at Castle Rock) click on calendar to see if the date(s) are available for 

your event. Call me at 760-3181  

You must download two sets of forms from our website and they are: 

Recreation Center Reservation Application. This is a one page form. Please read carefully and complete 

only the top portion. DO NOT SIGN FORM. (must be signed in present of committee member) 

Rules for Private Use of the Recreation Center. This is a two page form. Please read carefully and sign 

last page of form. 

When I receive your call, I will reserve your date(s). You will then mail me your deposit check made out to 

the LAKES at CASTLE ROCK HOA for $250.00 (refundable) with the above forms. My address will be   

given to you at this time and any questions you have will be answered. 

To insure your dates are reserved, your forms and check must reach me two weeks in advance of 

your requested date(s). 

You may cancel your reservation without penalty until 48 hours prior to the re-

served date. After that deadline, you will forfeit 50% of your deposit. 

I’m sorry, I DO NOT accept any portion of the required forms or checks delivered 

personally to my home. 

Hope this information is helpful.  

Shirley 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

§ Have you noticed the flashing lights on the stop signs at the 3 way stop?  They serve as a reminder to 

before continuing.   Safety first is key in our neighborhood! 

§ Reminder:  When walking your dogs please keep them on a leash at all times.  Every resident would 

like to enjoy a pleasant walk within our neighborhood without the fear of attack or dog fights.   

§ Please:  No feeding of the waterfowl or wildlife within our community.  Feeding creates health and        

sanitation issues in our pools and common areas. 

§ If we receive a report of a crime, we’ll send out a blast with any pertinent information.  And PLEASE  

be sure to report any vandalism to the police.   

 

Home Tips from the DRC 

As the DRC Chair people sometimes ask me about how to spruce up the exterior appearance of their home. Here are a few tips on how to 

increase your curb appeal. Most of these tips are fairly easy to do and have numerous benefits for you as a homeowner as well as for your 

neighbors. 

¶ Out with the old. Update your lockset and exterior lighting fixtures. New gutters and rainspouts can also make your home look new  nd 

functional. 

¶ Entryway. Paint or replace your front door. Polish or replace doorknobs, knockers, and other metal hardware. Dispose of old or dirty 

welcome mats. 

¶ Paint. A new coat of paint makes your home look fresh. Fresh paint can also help improve the life of your stucco by sealing it in and       

even preventing moisture from getting in. As for looks, even updating the trim color can breathe new life into your home. 

¶ Landscaping. Update edging and borders with new stone or brick. Cover dead spots beneath trees by planting flowers that thrive in 

shade. Order additional gravel for areas of your yard that are light on gravel. Pull out and/or spray for weeds in your front yard. 

¶ Outdoor lighting. Illuminating walkways adds a welcoming allure to your home in the evening. 

¶ Don’t neglect the driveway. Use sealant to repair any cracks in a concrete driveway. Paint or update your garage door. 

¶ Move everyday utility objects. Hide trashcans and recycling bins in your backyard or around the side of your home. Wind garden hoses 

into neat coils. 

Remember - if you want to make modifications please complete a DRC request form and we will respond promptly to address your requested 

modifications. For DRC inquiries please contact Rachel Black (rblack@kw.com). 

Signs, Signs, everywhere a sign….do you pay attention to these signs??  They exist for a reason! 

We may live in a gated     

community butt that doesn’t 

mean we ignore the law.  

For the safety and comfort of 

all residents, please observe 

the posted signs. 



         
According to the listings on www.tarmls.com and www.realtor.com, as of  April 13, 2016 the following houses were for sale in 

the Lakes.  The Castle Rock Times takes no responsibility for errors of commission, omission, accuracy, errors and/or changes.  

This information is for your enjoyment only so, please don’t shoot the messenger.  Instead, consult a qualified real estate agent 

to verify information and to receive additional details. 
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Things to Do! 
Fabulous  activities and information are supplied by The 

Tucson Convention and Visitors Website 

(www.visittucson.org/events/calendar): 

Address Beds Bath Sq Ft Lot Size MLS Price 

2401 N Emerald Lake Ct 4 2 1815 0.15 21605682 320,000 

 

2449 N Lightning A  4 6 4364 0.51 21609554 650,000 

2229 N Catalina Vista Loop 5 3+ 4413 0.24 21600905 579,000 

9721 E Sandcastle Ct 4 2 2176 0.17 21607860 349,900 

9409 E Star Water Ct 3 3 2153 0.14 21604384 270,000 

2225 N Quail Lake Pl 4 2.5 2659 0.22 21607853 342,000 

2104 N Water View Ct 5 3+ 4413 0.24 21517395 575,000 

2136 N Water View Ct 5 4 4413 0.25 21608875 2549,900 

2129 N Split Rock Pl 4 3 3600 0.39 21609812 380,000 

2182 N Split Rock Pl 4 3 2630 0.39 21609709 499,000 

2358 N Catalina Vista 5 3 3896 0.28 21606106 400,000 

2298 N Catalina Vista Lp 4 3 3520 0.24 21610288 419,500 

9759 E Rock Ridge Ct 5 4+ 3917 0.23 21606403 395,000 

       

       

       

Advertise your business in our Newsletter!  

Business card size ads are $25 

Half page ads are $50 

Full page ads are $75 

Send your PDF ready ad to: Crtnewsweb@cox.net  

Payment is sent to Cadden Management  

attn.: Daniel Castillo  
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Caring for a Saguaro Cactus 

Saguaros are an iconic feature of the Sonoran Desert land-

scape of Southern Arizona, and they can be a beautiful addi-

tion to your landscape with the right care and lots of patience. 

If you already have a saguaro on your property, it is likely a 

self-sustained feature that will continue to grow and attract 

wildlife without much care. When you want to add a saguaro 

to your property, however, you will need to give it some extra 

care, because you cannot transplant mature saguaro plants 

from the desert legally in the state of Arizona. Below you will 

find some helpful tips for nurturing a baby saguaro that will 

one day grow into a majestic feature on your property.  

Surround growing cacti with nurse trees.  

When saguaros are young, they need the shelter and shade of 

nurse trees, which will typically die out as the cactus contin-

ues to grow. Saguaros are very slow growing, so it is important 

to remember that they will need plenty of time to establish 

roots and grow tall.  

Ensure that soil is well-drained.  

Because saguaros are uniquely adapted to the dry desert 

landscape, they do not need much watering. In fact, saguaros 

will get most of the water they need from seasonal rain-

storms, and they should be planted in areas where soil dries 

out completely between watering. As saguaros grow, they 

expand with water collected during storms, which sustains the 

life of the plant itself and makes the cactus a welcome home 

for certain birds and other small creatures. To sustain a 

healthy grow cycle for your saguaro cactus, be sure to fertilize 

each spring with cactus food. 

Watch out for common cactus pests.  

While you may be delighted to see a saguaro attracting bats, 

moths, and other nocturnal creatures when they are in bloom, 

you should also look out for some common pests that can 

infest these plants. Scale bugs and mealybugs are two of the 

worst offenders, and they may require pesticides or manual 

removal to keep the cactus healthy.   

 See more at: 

http://www.completelandscaping.com/blog/caring-for-a-

saguaro-cactus/#sthash.KxyNqCAE.dpuf 

Hello LACR Residents, 

 

As you are probably aware, parking and parking enforcement has 

been a topic of discussion for much of the last year. There has been 

much feedback and consideration about the topic, and the Board has 

finally been able to come up with what it feels is a reasonable en-

forcement policy.  You will receive a copy of the formal policy in the 

mail. This enforcement policy will be effective June 1st, 2016. 

As you are aware, the CCRs indicate that there should be no resident 

parking in any common areas – except for those clearly indicated as 

parking spaces. With this restriction already outlined in the CCRs, the 

Board would like to introduce our enforcement policy.  

This policy is a multi-tiered plan that will allow for plenty of education 

and notice for residents that may be in violation. A full copy of the 

enforcement policy is in the mail to you, but it follows a three step 

system: 

 

1.       Education and “Knowledge of Violation(s)” – the resident in                     

violation will receive a friendly reminder with information about the 

parking rules and explaining how they are in violation. 

 

2.       “Notice of Violation” – Following a friendly reminder, if a resi-

dent is found in violation again they will receive a “No Parking” sticker 

on their vehicle and formal written Notice of Violation. 

 

3.       If the resident is in violation for a third time, the violator will be 

subject to monetary penalties.  

 

RESTRICTIONS: 

Guest parking is allowed for up to 72 hours. Guests that will be 

parked longer than 72 hours must contact Management for Board 

approval. 

Service Vehicles are permitted to park temporarily on the common 

area streets while providing service to a Castle Rock Resident. 

Resident parking is prohibited on common area streets except for 

areas designated for parking. 

We appreciate your understanding and patience as we worked 

through this process. Thank you in advance for your cooperation with 

this new policy. We are looking forward to a successful implantation 

of this enforcement plan effective June 1st, 2016.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

The Lakes at Castle Rock 

Board of Directors 



 

     Lakes at Castle Rock Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting 

Agenda 

Date:  April  26, 2016 

Time:                6:30 pm 
Location:    Recreation Center 

 

1) Call to Order: 

2) QUORUM ï quorum requirement is 5 directors 

Mel Silverman, Doug Baker, Shirley Henning, Chris Burt, Heidi Schewel, Rachel Black, Kathy Harris, Richard 

Broder, Jeff Pokrant 

 

3) Welcome and Introduction / Homeowner Input (3 Minutes per owner) 

 

4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A. March 29, 2016 meeting minute 

 

       5) FINANCIAL REPORT 

A. March,  2016  

 

6) OLD BUSINESS 

A. Parking Policy & Enforcement Cover Memo and Enforcement Date 

B. Castle Rock Resealing and Speed hump repair  

C. Rec. Center Pool 

D. Duck Deterrents  

 

7) NEW BUSINESS 

A. Additional Parking Area Lake 14 

 
 

8) COMMITTEE REPORTS 

A. DRC ï Rachel-  

B. Landscape/Lakesï Doug-  

C. Security/Gate/Roads/Facilities ïMel ï  

D. Social Committee/Communications -Shirley Henning ï 

 

9) Next Meeting ï  May 31, 2016 

 

10) ADJOURNMENT  

    

   *** Executive Session immediately following the meeting**** 



Date:  February 23, 2016 

Time:                6:30 pm 
Location:    Recreation Center 
 

1) Call to Order: the meeting was called to order at 6:35pm 

 

2) QUORUM ï quorum requirement is 5 directors 

Mel Silverman, Doug Baker, Shirley Henning, Chris Burt, Heidi Schewel, Rachel Black, Kathy Harris, Richard Broder, 

Jeff Pokrant- Absent 

 

3) Welcome and Introduction / Homeowner Input (3 Minutes per owner) 

¶ Guest fishing without the Resident present is prohibited 

¶ Mailbox lighting out in most locations, the solar company will be called to correct issue. 

¶ Electrical boxes are in need of painting 

¶ Cottonwood trees around Lake 13 need dead limbs removed 

¶ Homeowner request installing a walkway around lake 13 

¶ Dogs have been observed off their leash around Lake 13. PAC was called and will be making random stops in the 

area. 

¶ Dog droppings are being observed around the community. A notice will go out with the newsletter reminding 

homeowners to pick up after their pets. 

¶ Homeowner asked that a reminder be included in the newsletter about guest parking in front of trash cans on 

trash pick up day. 

 

4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A motion was made and seconded to approve the November, 2015 meeting minutes, all were in favor. 

  

5) FINANCIAL REPORT 

 Chris reported on the January, 2016 Financials. All is looking well. 

 

6) OLD BUSINESS 

 

A. Parking Policy & Enforcement- a motion was made and seconded to approve the Parking enforcement Policy with cor-

rections, 6 were in favor, 1 abstained, 1 opposed. 

 

7) NEW BUSINESS 

A. Board approval for 2016 Committee Chair and Members- A motion was made and seconded to appoint Rachel 

Black as DRC Committee Chair, all were in favor.  A motion was made and seconded to appoint Doug Baker as Land-

scape and Lakes Committee Chair, all were in favor.  A motion was made and seconded to appoint Mel Silverman as 

Facilities Committee Chair, all were in favor. A motion was made and seconded to appoint Shirley Henning as Social 

Committee Chair, all were in favor. A motion was made and seconded to appoint Chris Burt as Financial Committee 

Chair, all were in favor.  

        Minutes Continued on page 8 

MinutesMinutes  Lakes at Castle Rock Homeowners Association                Board of Directors Meeting 



B. Ads for houses for rent- Discussion ensued. A motion was made and seconded to allow Homeowners to advertise 

homes within the community for rent at the normal advertising prices, all were in favor. 

C. Outside business ads- Discussion ensued. A motion was made and seconded to allow outside businesses to advertise in 

the monthly newsletter, all were in favor.  

D. Signs for the Tennis Courts- Mel will purchase no pets allowed signs for the Tennis Courts. Homeowners have 

reported Residents allowing pets to run freely in the tennis courts.  

E. Member information update- Cathy and Daniel will work on updating the Resident email contact list.  

F.    Solicitation- Non paid advertisement was discussed. Only paid advertisement will be acceptable.  

G. Parking Lot on Creek Vista- The Board obtained proposals for creating a parking lot in the open space at the end of 

Creek Vista. Proposals were reviewed. It was decided not to move forward with the project.  

H. Speed Hump Repair and Castle Rock re-surface- Proposals were reviewed. Mel will get two more proposals to be 

reviewed at the next regularly scheduled Board Meeting. 

 
 

8) COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

A. DRC ï Rachel-  Rachel appointed Terry Kellman,  Jeff Mayer and Mel Silverman to the DRC Committee 

B. Landscape/Lakesï Doug- Doug appointed Richard Broeder and Heidi Schewel to the Landscape Committee. Doug 

reported on the olive tree spraying and mistletoe trimming. 

C. Security/Gate/Roads/Facilities ïMel ï  Mel gave an update on the Community Facilities 

D. Social Committee/Communications -Shirley Henning ï Shirley appointed Linda, Susie, Kathy and Diane to the 

Social Committee. Kathy will publish the Newsletter one week earlier to allow enough time for the Residents to 

receive the newsletter prior to the Board Meeting. 

 

9) Next Meeting ï  March 29, 2016 

 

10) ADJOURNMENT: With no further business to conduct President Mel Silverman adjourned the Board meeting at 

8:15pm. 

 

**** Executive Session immediately following the meeting**** 

Minutes  ContõdMinutes  Contõd  Lakes at Castle Rock Homeowners Association      Board of Directors Meeting 

          February                                          March 

Operating                         $108,398.52                                    $100,896.17 

Reserve                            $929,420.35                                    $941,513.43 

Delinquent                        $34,465.39                                      $27,099.10 

Account Balances  
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                                      2016 Board Of Directors 

President:                    Mel Silverman         melmarkmik@aol.com                       

Vice President:           Shirley Henning      kybarefootgirl@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:                    Chris Burt               azcuman@hotmail.com  

Secretary:                    Rachel Black          rblack@kw.com 

Director-at-Large:        Doug Baker           dbaker@corp.icae.net 

Directorïat-Large:       Heidi Schewel       skyislandgirl@gmail.com 

Director-at-Large:        Richard Broder     Rbroderesq@aol.com 

Director-at-Large:        Jeff Pokrant          jeffpokrant@cox.net  

Director-at-Large:        Kathy Harris          crtnewsweb@cox.net 

Cadden Manager:        Daniel Castillo     dcastillo@cadden.com 

Are you getting the newsletter mailed to you and want to be on the ‘urgent’  

or ‘special  announcements’ email blast? 

Please email crtnewsweb@cox.net  and ask me to have your email  

added to the list. 

Thank you 

Kathy Harris, Editor 

Our thanks to Complete Landscaping and especially to   Jon 

Gibson for this advice.  Complete Landscaping has been keeping 

the common areas of the Lakes in the beautiful condition which 

makes the neighborhood so enjoyable and our guest’s envious.  

Jon is a monthly contributor to your Castle Rock Times with great 

horticultural guidance. 



The Lakes at Castle Rock 

C/O: Cadden Community Management  

1870 West Prince Road, Suite 47 

Tucson, Arizona 85705 

The Lakes at Castle Rock  
Homeowners Association  

The Castle Rock Times is produced by: 
 

Kathy Harris 

9537 E Shadow Lake Ct 

Tucson, AZ 85749 

Phone:  520 370-4323 

Email: crtnewsweb@cox.net  

Information: 

All questions and/or concerns regarding  

The Lakes at Castle Rock  

should be directed to our Manager: 

 

Daniel Castillo  

Cadden Community Management  

1870 West Prince Road, Suite 47 

Tucson, Arizona 85705 

dcastillo@cadden.com 

Phone:  520 297-0797l     

dcastillo@cadden.com 

www.Cadden.com  

This and back issues of your  

Castle Rock Times 

and much more  

can be found at 

www.lakesatcastlerock.com 


